
SOO TOWNSHIP MONTHLY BOARD MEETING 
Soo Township Community Center 

February 8, 2017 
       

PRESENT  
Larry Perron, Supervisor 
Jim Callon       
Don Kucharczyk 
Cheryl Thoresen 
Andree Watson       
          
The February Board Meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m. by the Supervisor, Larry Perron 
followed by the Pledge of Allegiance.  Jeff Killips, and Chuck Palmer were in attendance.   
                                                                                                                                                  
The January Board Meeting Minutes had the following correction: The Treasurer reported that 
the Business Permit bills will be mailed shortly, not the actual permits.  A Motion was made 
by Jim Callon and supported by Don Kucharczyk to approve the January monthly 
minutes as corrected.  Motion carried. 
 
Luanne Kooiman, Assessor, presented the following Land Division: 
 #012-342  Atkins  Resolution #2017-01 
A Motion was made by Jim Callon and supported by Don Kucharczyk to approve the 
Land Division as presented.  A Roll Call vote was taken Larry Perron-yes, Don 
Kucharczyk-yes, Jim Callon-yes, Andree Watson-yes, and Cheryl Thoresen-yes.  
Motion carried.  
 
Jeff Killips, Fire Chief, gave the monthly Fire Department report and it was placed on file. 
 
The Eastern Upper Peninsula Regional Trails Consortium will be February 28, 2017 at Kinross.  
Don Kucharczyk will represent Soo Township. 
 
Cheryl Thoresen, Treasurer, reported that the last day for summer and winter tax collection is 
February 28.  She will be at the office from 9:00 am to 5:00 pm. 
 
A new printer has been purchased for the Treasurer. 
 
The Social Economic Data was presented by Jim Callon, Planning Commission, for inclusion in 
the Master Plan. 
 
A Motion was made by Jim Callon and supported by Don Kucharczyk to pay the 
January bills from check #8703 to check #8705 totaling $1,017.10 and February 
bills from check #8706 to check #8740 totaling $10,953.52, including Electronic 
payment in the amount of $1,357.92 for January payroll taxes.  
           
 
Andree Watson 
Clerk 


